
Friday May 10, 2024 
 
Dear Parents, 
 

This is a reminder that our field trip to Science World is on Monday May 13th. Please ensure 
that your child is prepared with the following on field trip day: 
 

• Have a healthy breakfast 

• Bring a backpack 

• Pack a water bottle 

• Pack easy-to-eat snack and a lunch 

• Wear running shoes 
 

Other reminders: 

• Leave money and valuables including toys at home. We will not be visiting the Triple O’s 
restaurant or gift shop.  

• Please review Science World visitor expectations with your child. 
 
Students need to arrive at school by the usual 8:50 am warning bell on Monday. We will board 
the bus at 9:15 after roll call, morning announcements and a washroom break. We will be 
leaving Science World at 1:45 pm and return to Lochdale by 3:00 pm. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Hon 
 

 
 
 

Health and Safety Protocols: 
• Any members of your group that are exhibiting any symptoms of COVID-19 or do not feel 

well should not visit Science World.  
 
Expectations During Our Visit: 

• Please be respectful towards staff and follow their directions. There will be no tolerance 
for any racism, discrimination or abusive behaviour towards our staff and other visitors. 
Any misconduct, including threats or insults, will result in the expulsion of your group from 
the facility without refund.  

• We welcome groups to eat lunch as best fits their schedule in various locations around 
the Dome. Please be mindful that certain galleries may have food and beverage 
restrictions.   

• Triple O's seating area is for customers of Triple O's only.   
• The OMNIMAX Theatre will continue to be closed for the 2023/24 school year.  
• Upon departure, the coat rack and tote bins with student belongings will be accessible for 

retrieval.   
 


